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Letter From 
Washington 
Federal

Friday, June 21, 2019

Dear Residents of Senior Estates Golf and Country Club,
We at Washington Federal Bank would like to thank you for your 

business with Woodburn Senior Estates. Washington Federal conducts ongoing 
audits on its employees' transactions to ensure the safety of its clients and their 
accounts. We have a policy that all checks deposited must be made out correctly 
and in full; otherwise, we must reject them. Unfortunately, we have noticed many 
checks deposited to the accounts of Senior Estates Golf and Country Club which 
are not written out properly. Per company policy, we have been forced to reject 
these checks and return them to the Estates, causing inconvenience to both them 
and you. It has been brought to our attention that further clarifi cation is required. 
Please make all checks payable to "Senior Estates Golf and Country Club."
This ensures that payments are made in a timely manner and protects all parties 
involved. 

We thank you for your patience and cooperation.
Sincerely,
The Woodburn Branch

2019 News & Views Schedule
In July, News & Views will be published on:

Copy due by 9:30 a.m. Publication Date
Thursday, July 4, 2019 Friday, July 12, 2019
Thursday, July 18, 2019 Friday, July 26, 2019

Thank you, everyone, for your cooperation.

2019-06-28 FLYER- New Member Welcome July 13
Smoke Alarms 
Save Lives!

by Media Release

“Smoke Alarms Save Lives” - On Saturday, April 27, the Woodburn Fire District 
in partnership with the American Red Cross put this slogan into action. 
Across our nation, there are approximately seven people who die in home fi res 

every day. Most of these victims die in homes that don’t have working smoke 
alarms. With the help of over 90 volunteers from Woodburn CERT, students 
from Woodburn High School, American Red Cross volunteers, and the staff of 
the Woodburn Fire District, more than 400 smoke alarms were installed in 175 
homes throughout Woodburn, Hubbard, and Gervais. Volunteers were also able to 
replace batteries in existing alarms, and use this opportunity to educate families 
about fi re prevention and safety. The smoke alarms were provided free of charge 
thanks to a grant from the Oregon State Fire Marshal’s Offi ce.  

Fire Chief Joe Budge stated, “The fi re service has a long history of partnering 
with the Red Cross who provide assistance to people that are displaced from their 
homes due to fi res. The Woodburn Fire District is proud to extend that partnership 
to the installation of smoke alarms that will save lives in this part of the Willamette 
Valley.”

The Woodburn Fire District would like to send out heartfelt appreciation to 
the community volunteers that made this event so successful. For those that were 
unable to volunteer for this program, there are other ways to get involved. The 
Woodburn Fire District and Woodburn CERT (Citizen Emergency Response 
Team) are always looking for Woodburn and Gervais area residents who would 
be interested in becoming volunteer fi refi ghters, emergency medical technicians, 
or community emergency responders. To fi nd out more about the wide range of 
opportunities, please contact volunteer coordinator Jason Thompson at (503) 
982-2360 or visit the Woodburn Fire District online at www.woodburnfi re.com.
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NEWS AROUND THE
NEIGHBORHOOD
Rose Garden Volunteers Needed

by Linda Hanson
Volunteers would be greatly appreciated on Monday mornings at 8 am when 

the dead and dying rose blossoms are trimmed. Leonard Schmidt has been doing 
this since the garden was planted. I don't know for sure how long ago, maybe 20 
years? I have been helping, but I've also been traveling extensively and by the 
time you read this, I may be traveling again. You can bring your own clippers 
if you have them, and if you live close by you might bring a green yard debris 
container, although we usually have a couple. With a couple of people helping, it 
only takes an hour. If anybody wants to make potpourri, there's a lot of rose petals!  
Don't worry that you have no experience.  Leonard's a good teacher, and anybody 
can trim off wilted blossoms! Thanks so much. The roses look good, but it's all 
because of the volunteers!

Woodburn Estates Dance and Social Club
by Bill Coleman, Chairman
RE: “Taska & the Party Band!”
The Woodburn Estates Dance and Social Club is introducing a new and 

different event featuring Portland’s popular “Taska & the Party Band” at a 
“Happy Hour” concert/dance on Sunday, June 30th at 3:00 p.m. performing a 
mix of fun R&B and rock’n’roll hits from the past. This free concert/dance is at 
the Woodburn Estates & Golf Auditorium, 1776 Country Club Road, and is open 
to the public regardless of age.  

“Taska & the Party Band” have been a Portland staple for years, and 
their crazy, party show has pleased audiences all over the Northwest. While 
the performance is free of charge, we encourage donations…baskets will be 
distributed during the concert for this purpose. 

Enjoy an assortment of bargain priced domestic and imported beers, or a 
glass of wine at the show. There will be a short intermission with coffee and 
cookies, and a few moments to meet the artists up close and personal.

Coming up: Things really heat up on August 4th at a free “Happy Hour 
Concert/Dance” featuring “Billy & the Rockets” performing a lively Country, 
Blues, Rockabilly/Do-Wop show. You won’t want to miss this opportunity to see 
one of the Northwest’s top performers. 
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Glen Barlow

by Dawn R Cole 
As you are aware, Woodburn Estates and Golf has a personal trainer for group 

and individual fi tness training. Allen Carter is an Internationally Certifi ed Fitness 
Trainer, Certifi ed Nutritionist, Certifi ed Exercise Therapist, Certifi ed in CPR and 
also an Elite Level Trainer, specializing in Senior Fitness. 

The Offi ce has been receiving many requests for outside trainers to come in 
and use our Health Center to train our members. Check in with us in the Offi ce 
before signing on with one, because we are requiring they submit their current 
certifi cations including CPR.

Allen Carter has seen success in many areas for seniors such as Weight Loss, 
Physical Transformation, and Building Muscle. Allen has also offered training 
focused on sports our members participate in. One such focus is on Improving 
Your Golf Game and Your Endurance. 

Allen can also help you with your Nutrition and Meal Planning. He has 
experience with members that have Diabetes as well as pre-diabetic meal planning 
plus Exercise Therapy for High Blood Pressure, Stroke, Joint Replacement (Hip, 
Knee), Pre and Post Surgery Exercise Therapy.

Allan Carter currently conducts a free Senior Fitness class in the exercise gym 
and will be moving that to a larger room to accommodate the growing number of 
people currently attending. He will be starting a “Sit & Fit” class soon. 

Keep on the lookout in our News & Views calendar to see dates and times for 
these free classes. Allen Carter is also available for one-on-one personal training 
for members at a very minimal cost. Call him to schedule at 503-957-8800. Always 
remember the fi tness “Golden Rule”, if you try an exercise that hurts to perform, 
then stop it and consult your doctor. It is always a great idea to consult your doctor 
before you begin any exercise program.

Let's Get Physical

Pool/Billiard 
Room Activity

by Shirley Bishop 
Tuesday, June 11, I heard voices coming from the Pool/Billiard Room. I opened 

the door and saw that three of the fi ve pool tables had players! I went back to News 
& Views offi ce, grabbed the camera and got a photo of seven players at one table.

They all said they welcome everyone to: Come join us in the Pool/Billiard 
Room! We have 5 pool tables and 1 billiard table for your enjoyment. Would you 
be interested in being in a pool tournament? Just come and join in. 

Photo credit: Shirley Bishop

L-R: Clinton Seymour, Jared Jenkins, Tom Tvetan, Ed Halter, 
Jack Konovalov, Joe Martinez and Bob Bearden.

steve@ahrecpa.com

STEVE ROSSMAN, CPA
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Celebration of Life...
Just a reminder that a Celebration of Life will be held for Bob Scholer 
on Saturday, July 6, from 2:00 to 5:00 p.m. In the Woodburn Estates 
Auditorium. Refreshments will be provided.  Hope to see you there. 
Don’t forget to bring any memories or stories to share.

Bob Scholer Family
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Nachos

Stir Fry

Baby Back Ribs

All-You-Can-Eat Tacos

Beef Stroganoff

FOR SALE: 2005 Dodge Chrysler Caravan, tan/gold, Stow and go seats, power 
windows and doors, trailer hitch, new battery, new radiator and plugs, wire 
harnesses. Great family and second car. 198,000 miles and is in excellent condition. 
$2,500. Mobile # 520-975-1342.

FOR SALE: 1655 Thompson Rd, Woodburn is participating in Woodburn Estates 
& Golf garage sale on Friday and Saturday June 28 and 29 please come see what 
we have like: Shopsmith, Princess House Crystal, and much more. 503-730-9159.

WANTED: 16x20 picture frames – with or without pictures. Call 503-902-0489.

Next Publication of NEWS & VIEWS
July 12, 2019

Deadline for Articles, Thursday, July 4, 9:30 a.m.
We LOVE to have your free ads and articles. 

The BEST way to get your information in News & Views is to send 
us this information by e-mail to nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com.

When submitting free ads be sure to include your MEMBERSHIP NUMBER.

CLASSIFIEDS

by Lorna Weller
Do you like to make pretty and useful things? Then come join us on the 

second Wednesday of each month from 10:30 to 12:30 in the Blue Room. We are 
starting our third year fusing glass for jewelry, coasters, Christmas ornaments, 
Easter eggs, and you-name-it.

At our June meeting, Dave Dickerson (who got this group started) was 
helping Derma Howe prepare an unusual piece of wood, to hang fused glass 
from, for a wind chine. Others in the group were completing theirs (see photos) 
and as they held them up they made a lovely sound, tinkling softly, and catching 
the sunlight from the nearby windows.

At times we have as many as 10 to 12 working on projects. Today there were 
only 5. Why not see for yourself? We welcome new members. There are no dues.  
No minutes. Only cost is for the materials that are used to make our crafts. Hope 
to see you July 10 in the Blue Room at 10:30 a.m.!

Crafts For Fun

Lynn Ditrich

Lorna Weller

Dave Dickerson
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Independence Day 
July 4, Thursday 
Mixed Golf Tournament 

Sponsored by 

 
The menu by Gary’s BBQ on Wheels: 

Pulled Pork Sandwich, Broccoli Salad, Baked Beans,  
Mixed Green Salad and Dessert 
Please bring your own plates and eating utensils. 

Sign up:  Must pay by cash or check. 
 6/16 through 6/26, entry fee is $18.00 each. 
July 4 at 2:30pm – dinner fee is $18.00 each. 

Note:  6/26 last day to cancel for refund. 
Game format:  Shotgun start 8:30am 

4-person Scramble, minimum 4 drives each  
Men: white tees – Women: red tees 
HDCP percentages: 20%, 15%, 10%, 5% of A, B, C, D, player. 

Must have 5 games 
played before event 
to establish 
handicap to play. 
Golf Green Fees are 
$25.00 paid by 
Punch Card or Cash 
or check at Sign-up. 

(L-R) Jim Hutchinson, Jerry Haugen, Ray Ewing, Dick Hammond, 
Steve Krieg, Kim Kilgore & Mark Forrest. Not pictured - Chuck Stein

by Stan Hiller 
This was an exciting event to watch and to participate in. Nineteen teams 

made one of two golfers compete hole by hole. All teams started on hole one. A 
predetermined number of teams are eliminated at each hole based on team score. 
It's a race to the number nine hole and fi nish with the lowest score on each hole.

1st – Win was Jerry Haugen & Ray Ewing
2nd – Place was Dick Hammond & Steve Krieg
3rd – Show was Jim Hutchinson & Chuck Stein (not pictured)
4th – Finish was Kim Kilgore & Mark Forrest
Photo credit: Stan Hiller

Men’s Horse 
Race Winners

by Jason Hoth, Golf Pro 
A 4-person Mixed Mexican Scramble with 4 drives each, sponsored by Hubbard 

Chevrolet and Legacy Financial.
SCP = scorecard playoff
Overall Low Gross:
Susan & Dick Hammond - Carolyn & Mark Forrest .....................................62
Overall Low Net:
Paula & Dave Christoff - Karen Halter & Don Gienger ................................58
FLIGHT 1
1st – Janice & Ron Aiken - Ruth DeSantis & Don Pooschke ........................58
2nd – Vickie & Bob Hibberd - Vicki & Dean Lambert ..................................59
3rd – Carol Bettandorff & Russ Krussow - Teri & Bob Smith ......................62
4th – Merra Frochen & Chuck Stein - Rosa Nichols & Mike Wentworth .....64
5th – Maggie Sasse & Gary Vogue - Gloria & Ken Bourne ...........................65
FLIGHT 2
1st –  Barbara Lucas & Felix Morales - 

Joanne Delnick & Charlie Brown ..................................................59 SCP
2nd – Marlene & Chuck Johnson - Paula & Kim Kilgore .....................59 SCP
3rd – Lynda & Gene Mickey - Mary Lu Kobs and Ronny Webb ..........60 SCP
4th – Marilyn Dykes & Fred Bourne - Pam Matthews & Gene Finley ..60 SCP
5th – Sandy Blaylock & Dennis Wichert - Becky Butts & Jerry Haugen ......61
FLIGHT 3
1st – Linda & Paul Eaton - Largo & Will Abshere .........................................58
2nd – Linda & Bob Weston - Donna & Kevin Burnside ........................60 SCP
3rd – Margo & Ron Sartin - Patty & Bob Brown ...................................60 SCP
4th – Sharon & Bob Price - Diana & Allan Lindberg ............................63 SCP
5th – Peggy & Ron Newton - Mickey Harrison & Jim Hutchinson .......63 SCP
FLIGHT 4
1st – Karen Morris & Vern Hamilton - Jeanette & Neil Johnson ...................62
2nd – Sheila & Ed Hawn - Jo & Ken Bloedel ........................................63 SCP
3rd – Janet Ray & Stan Hiller - Kathy Holland & Steve Hobson ..........64 SCP
4th – Dawn Cole & Jim Prickett - Cyndi Longest & Jim Taylor ...........64 SCP
5th – Karen Ewing & John Mustion - Louise Davidson & Larry Owens ....64 SCP
Congratulations to all.

Mixed Golf Tournament 
Results • June 15, 2019

by Jason Hoth, Golf Pro 
The Mixed tournament took place on Monday, May 27. The format was a 

4 person scramble, must have minimum 4 drives each. Sponsored by McCully 
Realty, Jim & Jeanie White.  

Overall Low Gross winners:
Fred & Bernie Bourne/Jim Hutchinson & Marilyn Dykes .............................62
Overall Low Net winners:
Ron & Margo Sartin/Ken & Jo Bloedel .........................................................53
Flight - U.S. Army:
1st – Jim & Sally Carter/Bob & Vicki Hibberd ...........................................54.3
2nd – Ken Johns & Donna Jentzen/Vern & Peggy Newton ........................55.3
3rd – Dean & Vicki Lambert/Mike Cranford & Carol Bettandorff .............55.7
4th – Chuck Stein & Merra Frochen/Dave & Paula Christoff ....................56.3
5th – Ron & Janice Aiken/Dick & Suzy Hammond ....................................56.6
Flight - U.S. Navy:
1st – Dennis Wichert & Sandy Blaylock/Kevin & Donna Burnside ...........53.1 
Tied 2nd – Jerry Haugen & Becky Butts/Larry & Karen Jones ..................56.8
Tied 3rd – Dave Schuur & Judy Scholer/Don Gienger & Karen Halter .....56.8 
4th – Tom King & Ali Pye/Frank Morrison & Diana Meithof ....................57.1
5th – Felix Morales & Joanne Delnick/Robert & Teri Smith ......................58.8
Flight - Air Force:
1st – Paul & Linda Eaton/Bob & Sharon Price ...........................................54.2
2nd –  Len Westphal & Pauline Podawiltz/

Jimmy Gigandet & Nell Crawford ....................................................56.7
3rd – Don Pooschke & Joann Munson/Bob Musser & Ruth DeSantis .......57.6 
4th – Chuck & Marlene Johnson/Will & Largo Abshere ............................60.0
5th – Denny O’Rourke & Shirley Uribe/Dennis & Olga McCaslin ............60.4
Flight - U.S. Marines: 
1st – Ed & Sheila Hawn/Kim & Paula Kilgore ...........................................56.8 
2nd – John Mustion & Karen Ewing/Larry Owens & Louise Davidson ....57.7
3rd – Larry Dencer & Marilyn Jeli/Bob & Patty Brown .............................58.8
4th – Steve Hobson & Janet Ray/Stan Hiller & Kathy Holland ..................60.7
5th – Jim Taylor & Cyndi Longest/Jim Prickett & Dawn Cole ...................61.2
Congratulations to all.

Memorial Day Golf 
Tournament Results
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LOOKING
FOR A

FRIENDLY,
RELIABLE,

AFFORDABLE
SERVICE?

Residential & Commercial Cleaning
Windows • Maid Services

We work with your budget
CALL 503-951-7000

Men’s Golf General Meeting Minutes

Woodburn Estates Men’s Golf General Meeting
June 5, 2019

President Ken Bourne called the Meeting to order at 10 a.m. in the Dining 
Hall, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: All Officers & Committee Chairmen/Representatives were 
present with the exception of those absent with notice as reported in these 
Minutes. 

President’s Report: President Bourne welcomed the members to 
the meeting and ask for any new members. There were 3 new members in 
attendance – Jim Prickett, Sherman Lackey and Dave Mastalski. He then 
congratulated Jim Carter as the Men’s Handicap winner. Those top 32 golfers 
now are qualified for the match play in honor of Sid Longest. President Bourne 
said that the Golf Chair at the last Board Meeting had a motion passed to lower 
the age from 50 to 45 for associate golfers only. “I have a petition request 
to sign for those for or against the 45 year age.” The request sheet was then 
passed around to those in attendance. Some spoke about their thoughts on this 
important issue. Ken will then draft a letter and take the petition to the next 
corporate Board Meeting.

Vice President: Will Abshere reported on the Greens Meeting saying the 
90 degree rule is in effect; the white line 30 yards in front of the green is not 
to be crossed, and some of you are parking your power carts too close to the 
green – meaning between the green and the cart path. There will be more 
disease and or damaged trees removed this year. 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Mark Jorgenson provided the balance of 
the accounts as of June 4 as $4,481.06. Balance of the voucher account was 
$6,302.79.

Secretary’s Report: Secretary Chuck Johnson was absent with notice. 
Stan Hiller filled in.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Handicap: Will Abshere: I believe that the new scorecards need to be 

looked at. The designation is being changed, with 1 being the hardest. Another 
question about the weeds around the trees. Response was that maintenance is 
trying to get caught up on the course. Will then had Clint Hansen talk about 
how to play Match Play and the rules involved and how to score your card 
when you concede the hole. Also, an early reminder that the dues are due by 
December 31. If you are a snowbird, you should pay before you leave.

Mixed Tournaments: Chair Fred Bourne said we had a huge success with 
138 golfers and served 155 dinners. When you bring a guest, they need to be 
on the dinner list. The next tournament is on June 15. Be sure to pick up your 
golf bag tags.

Sunshine: Chairman Ron Gripenstraw was absent with notice. President 
Bourne said two cards had been sent out by Ron. Good note that Mike Dykes 
is with us today.

OGA: Chairman Paul Eaton said the OGA is not making the rules, but 
USGA worldwide is making the rules for everyone to follow. Now I beg 
everyone, please do not call the OGA with your golfing problems. That is why 
I am here to get the help you need on questions you may have. 

Rules: Chairman Jim Hutchinson asked a trick question. True or false: Can 
a golfer declare an un-playable lie anywhere on the course? Answer is false, 
except in a penalty area. How about in a bunker? True. Can you go up to where 
the ball went out of bounds and play from that spot with a 2 stroke penalty? 
Answer is false, you must go back and replay the shot.

Membership: Chairman Stan Hiller stated that golfers need to pick up 
their golf bag tag. If it is not there in the golf shop, be sure to get on the list to 
have it made. We need 7 more golfers to equal last year’s total of annual paid 
golfers. So, get more golfers!

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Nothing to report.
NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Fred Bourne welcomed everyone to come out and play Texas Hold ‘em. 

He talked to Jim Worley the other day and Jim is doing very well, but doubts 
if he will be coming back to work in the golf shop. President Bourne said that 
this Friday and Saturday will be the Rose-A-Rama ladies’ event, so give them 
room as it is just like the men’s Harvest for us. 

2. Golf Pro Jason said he looked into the scoring cards and you were right, 
we use the red instead of the white tees. And please use the restrooms we have, 
instead of the trees.

3. Ron Sartin asked about how the blind draws are done and how is it paid 

WALLBERG
PAINTING
COMPANY
RESIDENTIAL PAINTING CCB#89869

1141 11TH AVE SW
ALBANY, OREGON 97321

Offi ce (503) 581-2035
Cell (541) 936-1126

We are pleased to be able to 
provide our customers with a 
quality job at a competitive 
price.

WEB ADDRESS
WWW.WALLBERGPAINTING.COM

INTERIOR 
PAINTING

EXTERIOR 
PAINTING

STAINING

CABINET 
REFINISHING

WALLPAPER 
HANGING

WALLPAPER 
REMOVAL

"Jeff  did a great 
job! Very pleased." 
- Gary Batte

"Jeff  did work for 
us in the past and 
did an excellent 
job. He sweats the 
details." - Ted 
Mindon

out. It was decided that the blind draw person does not pay and does not get 
paid. That the golf system now can handle it. Example: if the winner should 
have won, now only get half the winnings.

4. Clint Hanson reemphasized that all need to ask your question of the 
handicap chair, instead of asking the OGA office.

Door Prizes: Steve Hobson had a member draw the winning 50/50 ticket 
and the winner was Fred Bourne. 

Closing: President Bourne asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting, motion 
made, seconded, approved, and the Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m.

Our next GENERAL CLUB MEETING will be held in the Dining Hall 
at 10 a.m. on Wednesday, July 3, 
2019.

Submitted by Stan Hiller for 
Chuck Johnson, Secretary – Minutes 
approved by President Ken Bourne.

Time to replace your heating and cooling equipment?
We offer free consultations. Ask about our senior discounts.

* 10 yr. parts and labor warranty

* 24 hr. emergency service

* 100% satisfaction guarantee

Make sure your heating and cooling systems
are running their best!

SENIOR TUNE-UP SPECIAL
$99 per unit or call for additional specials

Don’s and Kathy’s 
Exterior Cleaning

Still washing 
houses and windows. 

Pressure washing 
driveways into the 

Fall season.

Vinyl Siding
Hand washed using 
extention brushes.

Window Washing
Inside and out. 
Tracks cleaned.

Pressure Washing
Driveways, patios, sidewalks.

Don and Kathy Shade
503-981-5358
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Lee & Sue

Event is FREE. RSVP to 503.981.0033

“Neighbors Caring for Neighbors”
950 North Cascade Drive • Woodburn, OR 97071 
CascadeParkRetirement.com

Talk, 
Tour and 
Taste
Monday, July 8, 11 a.m.– 1 p.m.

Lunch Event

This is your chance to learn more about 
senior living! Come ask questions, tour 
our beautiful community, and enjoy a 
delicious meal prepared by our 
talented chefs.

13
63

45

Woodburn
AA Meeting

How It Works — 
Men's Group

Saturday • 7:30 p.m.
Immanuel Lutheran Church

1036 E Lincoln Street
Woodburn, OR 97071

Meeting entry is at
the back of the church in the 

basement meeting room.

Fire District Board Member, Deb Yager, delivering the 
oath-of-offi  ce to Firefi ghter/Paramedic Jesse Halpern

On Wednesday, May 15th, the Woodburn Fire District welcomed new 
Firefi ghter/Paramedic Jesse Halpern to the Fire District.  Halpern is fi lling a 
vacancy left by a career fi refi ghter who had taken a position with The Dalles 
Fire District earlier this year to be closer to his family. 

Chief Quote: “We are excited to have Firefi ghter/Paramedic Halpern 
join the Woodburn Fire District.  His training and experience in emergency 
response, proven commitment to community volunteerism and involvement 
and a history of excellent customer service make him an outstanding addition 
to team.”  

Jesse and his wife Alicia live in Canby. He was formally employed as a 
paramedic for American Medical Response and has volunteered as a fi refi ghter/
paramedic for the Molalla Fire District. Halpern said he, “is super excited to be 
part of the team and in bringing advanced life support to the area.” Jesse and 
his wife are very active in volunteering at their church and in their community. 
He believes in, “Being the change that you wish to see in the world.”

The addition of Halpern will aid the Woodburn Fire District in fulfi lling the 
commitment to the District residents to provide a minimum of four fi refi ghters 
on-duty at all times including at least one paramedic with advanced life-
saving skills.  Funds that prevented fi refi ghter lay-offs and enhanced the fi re 
district staffi ng were provided by a local option levy approved by voters last 
November. 

The levy funds will allow the four fi refi ghter constant staffi ng to begin 
on July 1st. The advanced life-saving service that will be provided by fi re 
district paramedics will be incrementally phased in as the components of the 
paramedic program are put in place.  The fi rst steps of this process began earlier 
this year with the selection of two existing fi refi ghters to receive paramedic 
training.  Firefi ghters Ryan Johnson and Mitch Raines are currently enrolled 
in a paramedic training program while maintaining their current full-time 
duties as career fi refi ghters assigned to a 24 hour shift. The initial phases of 
the advanced live-saving service are scheduled to begin in November of 2019. 

Chief Quote: “Four Firefi ghter Staffi ng is an industry best practice for 
providing a high level of protection to the lives and property of the residents 
we serve while maintaining the safety of our fi refi ghters working in hazardous 
conditions.  The presence of a paramedic on-duty at all times will bring near 
emergency room life-saving capabilities to those residents of the district that 
experience a medical emergency.  We are thankful to the voters for providing 
the funds that make this professional level of service to the community 
possible.”  

Woodburn Fire Welcomes 
New Firefi ghter/Paramedic

Fire Chief Joe Budge with Firefi ghter/Paramedic Jesse Halpern 
and his wife Alicia Halpern
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Annie Kirsch
503-989-1124

Darla Clark, SRES
503-702-5640

Tonia Ellington
971-409-4537

Nancy Bellinger, GRI
503-467-1751

James Audritsh
503-951-2366

Gina Audritsh
503-951-2344

George Bean
503-752-7263

Amanda Burlingham
503-951-1185

Kerin Ostrom, GRI
503-510-2259

Erica Haworth
503-984-1345

Stephanie Wells
503-931-9122

Jack Berkey, GRI
503-989-1421

Dave Christoff, CRS, GRI
Owner & Principal Broker

503-989-1676

Bill Leder
503-951-2221

by Kathy Hiller
The fi rst Coffee Hour of each month, those having a birthday in that month are 

celebrated. We were pleased to have one celebrant, Ryllis Linday, who had just 
turned 100! Each June birthday participant received a candy bar as the gathering 
sang “Happy Birthday”. Congratulations to everyone!

Also, on June 6 was a short play “Pretty Good Used Cars” directed by Susan 
Overton, a new member at WEG for almost one year. Susan and her husband, 
Don, were active participants in plays and skits in Arizona, and we are happy to 
have them as our neighbors and thankful that they are reviving the “Wrinkle City 
Players” that were previously directed by the late Barney Barnes.

June 13 Coffee Hour was a revival of a game show renamed, “The Price is 
What?”  Walt VanRheen was the announcer and ran the show, while Diana Lindberg 
was the hostess. Several WEG members had signed up to play, and soon four names 
were called and the game was under way. Walt put the fi rst item on the screen and 
the four contestants wrote their guess as to the cost of the item. Just like the actual 
“Price is Right”, the nearest guess without going over was the winner. This person 
then went across the stage to a row of chairs and waited for the other “winners” of 
each round to join her. 

These players then spun the “Wheel” trying to get to $1.00 or as close to $1.00 
as possible without going over. The fi nal winner was Pam Matthews! She received 
a nice prize for winning and the others had the fun of playing. 

Walt is always looking for contestants for this game and others. Anyone wanting 
to join in the fun, sign up at the resource table at the back of the auditorium at 
Coffee Hour. Coming up, we will be seeing the WEG version of “Neighborhood 
Feud” with folks from Country Meadows and Cascade Park pitted against each 
other. The Woodburn Police Department and Woodburn Fire Department will be 
having a rematch sometime this fall. The WPD will try to take the title back from 
WFD who won in their fi rst matchup.

Photo credit: Don Robarge

COFFEE HOUR
June 6 & 13

Pretty Good Used Cars

Coff ee Hour June Birthdays

The Price is What? (L-R) Shirley Bishop, Pam Matthews, 
Trudy Fowlks, Ellen Kemper, Diana Lindberg
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You could see
your ad here in the next
issue of News & Views.

Contact the
Advertising Sales Manager

at 971-338-6131
to fi nd out how.

Kirk A. Schmidtman, 
Attorney at Law
Wills, Trusts, Probate, 
Estate Planning, 
Contracts, and Real Property. 
Serving Woodburn Since 1976
 ***
610 Glatt Circle, Woodburn 
Kschmidtman@woodburnlaw.net 
engleschmidtmanlaw.com

503-981-0155

 

GET MORE WITHOUT PAYING MORE

UP TO
SAVE

ON SELECT FLOORS*
1000$ ,

WHOLE HOME 
SAVINGS ON 
BEAUTIFUL NEW 
FLOORS!

HURRY. 
SALE ENDS 4/7/19

CARPET LUXURY VINYLHARDWOODTILE

FEATURING

123 S. Main St, Anytown ST   |   123.456.7890   |   www.carpetone.com

24403 S Hwy 99E, Canby  l  503-266-4095  l  mclarenscarpetonecanby.com

WHOLE HOME 
SAVINGS ON 
BEAUTIFUL NEW 
FLOORS!

FEATURING

HURRY!
SALE ENDS 

4/7/19

WANTING
TO BUY

Pocket knives of all kinds
Hunting knives all varieties

Also...
Military items

Guns new and old 
with or without ammo

Call David,
a Woodburn Estates resident

Home: 503 981-3185
(leave a message)

Shop: 503 651-3205

Bill Pay llc
Keeping your bills organized and paid

PO Box 336 • Hubbard, OR 97032
Ph. 503-982-1012 • Cell 503-209-9853

Diana Wells
diana@billpayllc.com

Bookkeeping Service: 
I will organize your mail, bills 

and paperwork to unclutter your life.

LHAMBERGER@HOTMAIL.COM

SENIOR DISCOUNT!

Service - Repair - Installation
503-233-1779

Serving Woodburn since 1989  |  CCB#64597
www.bensheating.com

Senior Discount

20%
Off service and repair only

We ServiceAll Brands!

BEN’S HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING

Register 
Your 
Surveillance 
Cameras 
with WPD

by Kathy Hiller 

WEG has been experiencing more thefts recently and with the help of more 
surveillance cameras, WPD hopes to locate and apprehend the person or persons 
who are doing this. If you are not signed up for the City of Woodburn’s Weekly 
E-Blast which is sent out each Friday, you may not be aware of their S.C.R.A.M. 
program.  Their E-Blast from May 24, gives details on how we may help them - 
and ourselves - at the same time.  Following is their message:

The Woodburn Police Department has offi cially launched their Surveillance 
Camera Registration & Mapping (S.C.R.A.M.) program. The Purpose of 
the Video Surveillance Registration Program is to provide the community with 
a means to assist the City of Woodburn Police Department in preventing and 
fi ghting crime. The program allows residents and businesses to register the 
locations of their exterior video surveillance systems with the Woodburn Police 
Department so that when a crime occurs, police will be able to identify the 
locations of nearby video cameras easily and effi ciently.

Participation in this program is voluntary.

How it Works: Any City of Woodburn resident or business that has and 
maintains an exterior video surveillance camera or camera system within the 
City may register the location(s) of such camera(s) using the program registration 
form. Registration is voluntary and at no cost to the registrant. Registrants 
may ask to be removed from the registration program, or request edits to their 
information at any time, by contacting WPD at scram@ci.woodburn.or.us or call 
503-982-2345 during normal business hours.

Only law enforcement personnel who are investigating a crime near where 
video surveillance systems are registered will have access to registration 
information. Police personnel, if necessary, may request to view or retrieve 
a copy of any video recording captured by a registrant's surveillance system, 
which may assist in the investigation of a crime.

An individual's personal information that is tied to, or associated with their 
registration will be kept confi dential by the City, except as required by law.

Registration in this program does not obligate the Woodburn Police 
Department, or police personnel to monitor or inspect the location of a registered 
surveillance system or take any targeted law enforcement action in response to 
activities observed or not observed through a registrant's video recording. 

As needed, the Police Department will reassess this program and consider 
any appropriate changes needed to ensure the program's success. 

What to Do
With Pet Waste

by Kristi St.Amant, Membership 
Republic Services advises that all Pet Waste should be bagged and disposed 

of in your Regular Trash Container. Please do not place any Pet Waste in your 
Yard Debris Container.  

When walking your pet, please pick up your pet waste and take it home to 
your own trash container. Be courteous to your neighbors – while the baggie 
protects your hands, it rarely contains the smell and your neighbors, particularly 
those who don’t have pets, will not appreciate opening their trash bin to that 
odor!

While the area closest to the street is “technically” city property, we as 
homeowners still maintain and take pride in it. Do your best to keep your pet from 
consistently using your neighbors’ lawns or bushes as their personal bathroom. 
Confrontations can occur when even the nicest people see their landscaping 
being “burned” by repeated pet urination.

Thank You
I would like to take this opportunity to thank some very wonderful 
friends, neighbors, family and members of the Chamber of Commerce 
who provided me with meals, transportation, and their moral support. My 
surgery and rehab made me realize that I was important to them and so 
grateful to all of these wonderful people. I want you to know that I want 
to be there for you if ever you need someone. Again, thank you so much!  

Pat Petersen 
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A LOVING TOUCH

We believe every senior deserves loving, dependable, 
professional and aff ordable in-home health care.

For over two decades, we’ve been matching our clients 
with the exceptional care they deserve.

Call us. We're here to help.

503-297-3300
www.alovingtouchseniorcare.com

S E N I O R  C A R E��
�
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1755 Mt. Hood Ave. #120

Woodburn, OR 97071
www.WHRealty.com

503.981.0664

Jacqueline Benham
LIS OR Principal Broker, GRI

541.913.7822

Lorrie Cox, Owner
LIS OR Principal Broker
503.989.1986

Pat Soelberg
LIS OR Broker, ABR, SRES
503.989.2263

Phil Scott
LIS OR Broker

541.908.1243

Ron Hind
LIS OR Principal Broker
503.380.8946

Nicole Rodriguez 
LIS OR Broker

Spanish/Tagalog/English
907.957.0299

Mary Robb

by Kathy Hiller 
I had often wondered who the magical “elf” was who changes the fl owers in 

the planter box in the breezeway. Finally! I found her! It was Mary Robb, who 
“magically” refreshes the plants every now and again..

Mary, among several other unknown volunteers, takes their time and 
energy to do this and many other “little projects” around our clubhouse and 
community. I’m thinking also of Bill and his little dog, My Girl, who spruces up 
the Senior Estates Park. Some of the volunteers, like the Green Thumbs, are a 
bit more organized. But there are those who just see something that needs doing, 
something they can do, and they just do it. I’d love to know of others.

Do you know of anyone who is working “behind the scenes” but should be 
acknowledged? I know of a few, such as Leonard Schmidt who tends the rose 
garden. He has helpers, and I met one of them not long ago but cannot remember 
her name. And then there are the library ladies, headed by Heather Taylor, who 
are often overlooked, but regularly restock the returned books to keep the library 
in order.

With new carpeting being scheduled for replacing in the hallways, library, 
lobby, golf lounge (and possibly other areas in the west wing of the clubhouse), 
the library ladies especially need to be informed, since all the books have to 
be maintained in some semblance of order. The last time books were moved 
by others, it took many additional hours to get everything back in their correct 
order. Not a job for beginners.

Planter Box 
Elf Identifi ed!

Curb Appeal 
Contest

WHRealty is sponsoring a Curb Appeal Contest for all homeowners in 
Woodburn Estates & Golf.

To enter, send your name, address, & phone number along with two 
photos of your front yard in an envelope addressed to Curb Appeal 
Contest to either:  

• WHRealty, 1755 Mt Hood Av, #120, Woodburn, OR 97071
• or News & Views mail slot
All entries must be received by August 1, 2019.
Winners will receive gift certifi cates to Country Cottage. 1st place, $100; 

2nd place, $75; 3rd place, $50.
Winners will be announced at National Night Out, Tuesday August 6, 

2019. You need not be present to win.
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Ryllis Linday (front), Jim Linday, Brett Linday, and Mike Linday

by Kathy Hiller 
Ryllis Elizabeth Paine was the fi fth child born to Paul and May Paine 

in Superior, Wisconsin. She was the fi rst girl after four brothers – William, 
Emerson, Maynard and Robert who are all now deceased.

In 1940, she married Charles Linday. Their fi rst meeting was on a blind 
date. Afterwards, her mother asked her how her date went. Ryllis said she 
didn’t really like him, his nose was too big. He had other good qualities 
however, because after marriage, she gave him three sons – Charles Jr. who 
was stillborn, James, and Michael. Jim and Mike gave her seven grandchildren. 
Jim is father to: Cerissa, Nichole and Brett. Mike is father to Christopher, 
Matthew, Nicholas and Katherine. She also has fi ve great-grandchildren - so 
far.

Some may know that Ryllis is the author of two children’s books – “Look at 
Me” (1959) and “Now I am Two” (1963). Both are out of print but a few used 
editions are available on Amazon.

She says her happiest days were when she had her boys. She had prayed 
for a boy baby as they traveled through Boys Town, Nebraska, on their winter 
pilgrimage and her prayer was answered – three times!

Charlie & Ryllis were snowbirds for many years, traveling to Mesa, 
Arizona, for the winter. They lived in Minnesota and Wisconsin when they 
were fi rst married. They moved to Oregon, living in Salem, Lake Oswego and 
fi nally Woodburn Estates. They often met former classmates from Wisconsin 
when they traveled to Arizona. 

After Charlie’s passing in 1995, Ryllis continued to snowbird. In 2009, 
when she was in Arizona, she was showering when she passed out, fell and 
broke both of her ankles. It took her several minutes to wake up and assess her 
situation. She could see that she was bleeding and tried desperately to crawl out 
of the shower to get to her telephone on her night stand in her bedroom. Try as 
she might, she didn’t have the strength to raise herself up to get out. She fi nally 
prayed: “Charlie, you were so strong in life, please help me!” Amazingly, she 
immediately felt “lifted up” and was able to then crawl out of the bathroom, 
around her bed and reach her phone to call for help. She was hospitalized and 
spent several months recuperating. Her physical therapists were so impressed 
with her determination to get better, because she did all the exercises they 
needed her to do and she recovered very well.

Ryllis’ goal for the past couple of years was to make it to 100, and thankfully, 
this too has come to pass. She is still sharp in her thinking and enjoys that she 
is able to still live in her own home with minimal assistance. Happy Birthday, 
Ryllis! Thank you for the party today!

Photo credit: Gordon Carlson

Ryllis Linday’s 
100th Birthday 
Celebration –
June 3, 2019
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Monday,
July 1

Tuesday,
July 2

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 8:30a Walking Club – Aud
 9:00a Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
 9:30a Ladies Chat and Laugh Group 

Meeting – Blue Room
 9:30a Yoga – Aud
 10:15a Easy Bridge – Blue Room
 10:15a Zumba – Aud
 1:00p Mixed Bridge Swiss Pairs – 

Blue Room
 1:00p CPR Training – DH
 1:00p Music Makers – Aud/Kit
 2:00p Afternoon Pool Aerobics – 

Swimming Pool
 3:00p Sundowners – Gazebo
 3:00p Bucket List Travel Club – Conf Room
 5:45p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 6:00p Son Shiners Bible Study Club – 

Blue Room
 7:00p Golden Squares Square Dancing – 

Aud

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong – DH
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by the Flag Pole
 9:00a Exercise Classes – Health Center 

(Back Section)
 9:30a Tai Chi for Better Balance – Aud
 10:00a Needle Craft – Blue Room
 12:00p Uke-De-Do's (Beginners) – 

Craft Room
 12:30p Canasta – Blue Room
 1:00p Uke-De-Do's (Intermediate & 

Advanced) – Craft Room
 2:45p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 5:00p Poker – Card Room
 6:00p Card Making Class – Craft Room
 6:00p Beginning Line Dancing – Aud
 7:00p Intermediate Line Dancing – Aud

Saturday,
June 29

Sunday,
June 30

 8:30a Ping Pong – DH
 2:45p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 4:00p Hand & Foot Cards – Blue Room
 6:30p Golden Squares Square Dancing – 

Aud/DH

 3:00p Woodburn Estates Dance & Social 
Club Concert "Taska" – Aud/Kit

Activities
Calendar
Activities
Calendar

Wednesday,
July 3

Thursday,
July 4

Friday,
July 5

Monday,
July 8

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong – DH
 8:30a Walking Club – Aud
 9:00a Woodburn Estates Wood Carving – 

Craft Room
 9:30a Yoga – Aud
 9:30a Ladies Chat and Laugh Group 

Meeting – Blue Room
 10:00a Men's Golf Club Monthly Meeting – 

DH
 10:15a Zumba – Aud
 11:30a The Alice Lunch Group – 

Country Cottage
 12:00p Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
 12:00p Friends of Bill W. – Craft Room
 12:30p 5 Handed Pinochle – Blue Room
 1:00p Library – Travel Offi ce
 1:00p Writing Group – Conf Room
 1:30p Wii Bowling – DH
 2:00p Afternoon Pool Aerobics – 

Swimming Pool
 6:00p Pinochle – Blue Room
 6:00p Bingo – DH

All Day News & Views Copy Deadline
 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by the Flag Pole
 9:00a Exercise Classes – Health Center 

(Back Section)
 9:30a Coffee Hour – Aud/DH/Kit
 12:00p Men's & Women's Golf Club 

Mixed Tournament Luncheon – 
Aud/DH/Kit/Aud Foyer/DH Foyer

 1:00p Mixed Bridge Swiss Pairs – 
Blue Room

 4:30p Rules Committee – Conf Room
 5:00p Poker – Card Room
 5:45p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 6:00p Pinochle – Blue Room
 6:00p Advanced Line Dance – Aud

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong – DH
 8:30a Walking Club – Aud
 9:00a Estates Bible Study – Craft Room
 9:30a Yoga – Aud
 9:30a Ladies Chat and Laugh Group 

Meeting – Blue Room
 10:15a Zumba – Aud
 10:30a Yoga Social – DH/Kit
 11:00a Tai Chi for Better Balance – Aud
 12:30p Bunco – Craft Room
 1:00p Friday Bridge – Blue Room
 2:00p Afternoon Pool Aerobics – 

Swimming Pool
 3:00p Friday Funnies Golf – Golf Lounge
 5:30p Friday Funnies Potluck – Gazebo

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 8:30a Walking Club – Aud
 9:00a Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
 9:30a Ladies Chat and Laugh Group 

Meeting – Blue Room
 9:30a Yoga – Aud
 10:15a Easy Bridge – Blue Room
 10:15a Zumba – Aud
 1:00p Mixed Bridge Swiss Pairs – 

Blue Room
 2:00p Green's Committee Meeting – 

Conf Room
 2:00p Afternoon Pool Aerobics – 

Swimming Pool
 3:00p Sundowners – Gazebo
 5:45p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 6:00p Son Shiner's Bible Study Club – 

Blue RoomSaturday,
July 6

 8:30a Ping Pong – DH
 10:00a Craft Fair Meeting – Blue Room
 2:00p Private Party – Aud
 2:45p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 4:00p Hand & Foot Cards – Blue Room

Sunday,
July 7

Tuesday,
July 9

Wednesday,
July 10

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong – DH
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by the Flag Pole
 9:00a Exercise Classes – Health Center 

(Back Section)
 9:30a Tai Chi for Better Balance – Aud
 10:00a Needle Craft – Blue Room
 12:00p Uke-De-Do's (Beginners) – 

Craft Room
 12:30p Canasta – Blue Room
 1:00p Uke-De-Do's (Intermediate & 

Advanced) – Craft Room
 2:45p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 5:00p Poker – Card Room
 6:00p Beginning Line Dancing – Aud
 7:00p Intermediate Line Dancing – Aud

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong – DH
 8:30a Walking Club – Aud
 9:00a Woodburn Estates Wood Carving – 

Craft Room
 9:30a Ladies Chat and Laugh Group 

Meeting – Blue Room
 9:30a Yoga – Aud
 10:15a Zumba – Aud
 10:30a Crafts for Fun – Blue Room
 12:00p Ladies Pool – Billiard Room
 12:00p Friends of Bill W. – Craft Room
 12:30p 5 Handed Pinochle – Blue Room
 1:00p Library – Travel Offi ce
 1:00p Car Show Planning Meeting – 

Conf Room
 1:30p Wii Bowling – DH
 2:00p Afternoon Pool Aerobics – 

Swimming Pool
 2:00p Communications/Publications 

Meeting – News & Views Offi ce
 6:00p Pinochle – Blue Room
 6:00p Bingo – DH

* Any change of date, time, activity, or place 
MUST be made with the offi  ce 503-982-1776.

Thursday,
July 11

Friday,
July 12

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by the Flag Pole
 9:00a Exercise Classes – Health Center 

(Back Section)
 9:30a Coffee Hour – Aud/DH/Kit
 11:00a Activities Meeting – Conf Room
 1:30p Neighborhood Bunco Group –

Blue Room
 1:30p Genealogy Club – Conf Room
 4:30p Rules Committee – Conf Room
 5:00p Poker – Card Room
 5:45p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 6:00p Pinochle – Blue Room
 6:00p Advanced Line Dance – Aud

All Day News & Views Publication
 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong – DH
 8:30a Walking Club – Aud
 9:00a Estates Bible Study – Craft Room
 9:30a Ladies Chat and Laugh Group 

Meeting – Blue Room
 9:30a Yoga – Aud
 10:00a Walking Club Bunco – Blue Room
 10:15a Zumba – Aud
 11:00a Tai Chi for Better Balance – Aud
 12:30p Bunco – Craft Room
 1:00p Friday Bridge – Blue Room
 1:00p House Committee – Conf Room
 2:00p Afternoon Pool Aerobics – 

Swimming Pool
 3:00p Car Show Meeting – Conf Room
 3:00p Friday Funnies Golf – Golf Lounge
 5:00p Men's Golf Poker – DH
 5:30p Friday Funnies Potluck – Gazebo
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gormleyplumbing.com

For All Your Plumbing Needs

A Family Tradition Since 1908

Now Serving Woodburn
503.375.7620

Same and Next Day Service
24/7 Emergency Repairs

CCB #48494

Ad #1- 2colx3inch Color  
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1. Above Standard Quality Products and Service. 
2. Long Term Service and Stability with Proven Track Record. 
3. Lifetime Warranty High Wind Algae Resistant Shingles 

For a free estimate or consultation on your roof call  

503-984-0924 
RoofRite Services 

Licensed/Bonded/Insured 
CCB#156243  

Ad #1- 2colx3inch Color  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


FACT 


            



1. Above Standard Quality Products and Service. 
2. Long Term Service and Stability with Proven Track Record. 
3. Lifetime Warranty High Wind Algae Resistant Shingles 

For a free estimate or consultation on your roof call  

503-984-0924 
RoofRite Services 

Licensed/Bonded/Insured 
CCB#156243  

2019-06-28 McCully (2colx6inch color) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

McCully 
R    E   A   L   T   Y 

503-981-6000      
www.mccullyrealty.com 

2255 Country Club Rd 
Member Portland (RMLS) and Salem (WVMLS) Listing Services 

 
 

Leaders in Service & Sales 

 
 
 

 

                  Jaime White             Pauline Podawiltz         Casey Oliver 
               Assoc Principal Broker                        Broker                                   Broker 
                503-910-0701               503-989-5555              503-851-1441 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Jim White                Jeanie White          Terry Northrup      Carol Wellington           
Principal Broker/Owner            Principal Broker        Broker                                 Broker   
    503-569-4965          503-569-7210            541-401-7434          971-983-9911             

 


